
 

Year group: 13 
Subject: A-Level 

English Literature 
 

Autumn  
Teacher A 

 

Spring 
Teacher A 

Summer 
Teacher A 

Autumn 
Teacher B 

Spring 
Teacher B 

Summer  
Teacher B  

Content 
 

What will I learn? 
What do I need to 

know? 

I will learn about: 
 The novel ‘The Great 

Gatsby’  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I will know that:  
Fitzgerald wrote his 
novel as a critique of 
American society at 

the time. 
 

There are many 
aspects to the theme 
love in the novel and 
the presentation of 

these aspects 
contributes to the 

Fitzgerald’s 
overarching 

intentions and 
messages. These 

messages and 
intentions serve as a 

reflection of  attitudes 

I will learn about:  
The play ‘Othello’ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I will know that:  
Shakespeare crafted 
the play as a tragedy; 

the play explores 
themes and issues 

which hold enduring 
relevance to society, 

such as identity, 
acceptance, jealousy 

and betrayal. 
 

Love takes many 
forms in 

Shakespeare’s play 
and his diverse 

presentation of this 
contributes to his 

overarching 
messages and 

intentions. These 

I will learn about: 
How to revise set 

texts and 
comparisons for 

Paper 2,  ‘Othello’ 
and key comparisons 
between ‘The Great 
Gatsby’ and the pre-
1900 love poetry for 
Paper 1, effectively.  

 
 

I will know that: 
 

See Year 12 Teacher 
A and Year 13 

Teacher A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I will learn about: 
The AQA Pre-1900 
Love Through Ages 
poetry anthology 

 
and 

 
Unseen poetry  

 
 
 
 
 

I will know that:  
There are many 

different aspects to 
the experience of 

love and that 
attitudes towards 

love vary according 
to a variety of factors 

eg. age, gender, 
class, time. 

 
For unseen poetry: 

Writers use similar/ 
different methods to 

convey 
similar/different 
ideas about love, 

often informed by 
their differing 

contexts. 

I will learn about:  
How to create 

connections between 
‘The Great Gatsby’ and 

The AQA Pre-1900 
Love Through Ages 
poetry anthology 

 
 
 
 
 
 

I will know that: 
There are many 

connections between 
the two texts, such as 

attitudes, themes, 
methods and 

intentions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I will learn about:  
How to revise set texts 

and comparisons for 
Paper 2 and key 

comparisons between 
‘The Great Gatsby’ and 

the pre-1900 love 
poetry for Paper 1, 

effectively.  
 
 
 
 

I will know that: 
See Year 12 Teacher B 
and Year 13 Teacher B 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



present in society at 
that time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key terms: 
American Dream 

Symbolic Realism 

Jazz Age / Roaring 

Twenties  

Prohibition 

The Great Depression 

Conspicuous 

consumption  

Unreliable narrator 

Lexical cluster 

Scenic method 

symbolism 

Anti-semitism 

Idealism 

 
 
 

messages and 
intentions serve as a 

reflection of  
attitudes present in 
society at that time. 

 
 

Key terms: 
Soliloquy  

Aside 

Blank Verse 

Prose 

Tragedy 

Hamartia 

Peripeteia 

Hubris 

Agnorisis 

Catharsis 

Pathos 

Proto-feminism 

Xenophobia 

Machiavellian  

Misogyny 

Stichomythia 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Key terms: 
See Year 12 Teacher 

A and Year 13 
Teacher A 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key terms: 
Language 

Structure 

Form 

Rhyme 

Rhythm 

Context 

Sonnet 

Petrarchan 

Octave 

Sestet 

Cavalier 

Metaphysical  

Chivalry 

Courtly Love 

Blazon 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key terms: 
See Year 13 Teacher A 
Autumn and Year 13 
Teacher B Autumn 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key terms: 
 

See Year 12 Teacher B 
and Year 13 teacher B 

 

Skills/applications 
 

What will I learn 
to do? 

 

I will learn (how) to: 
-Study a novel 

-Apply understanding 
of the influence of 

context 
-Track key themes, 
symbols and motifs 

I will learn (how) to: 
-Study a 

Shakespearean 
tragedy 
-Analyse 

Shakespeare’s 
presentation of 

characters 

I will learn (how) to: 
-Revise Section A 
and Section C of 

Paper 2 
-Revise Section A 
and Section C of 

Paper 1 
-Write an effective 

essay response 

I will learn (how) to 
-Study a poem 

- Apply 
understanding of the 
influence of context 

-Explore how the 
writer utilises 

features of language, 
structure and form 

I will learn (how) to: 
-Form connections 
between the texts 

 -Create and sustain a 
line of argument 

-Explore the 
significance of the 

differing contexts of 
each writer and how 

I will learn (how) to: 
-Revise Section A and 
Section C of Paper 2 

-Revise Section B and 
Section C of Paper 1 
-Write an effective 

essay response 



-Explore how 
characters are 

presented 
-Analyse language, 
form and structure 

-Identify and 
understand the 

effects of blank verse 
-Analyse the effects 

of a range of 
dramatic devices 

-Identify and explore 
patterns in 

Shakespeare’s 
language 
-track the 

development of key 
themes and issues 

throughout the text 
-Apply contemporary 
and modern contexts 

-read and apply 
wider critical 

interpretations of 
the text 

-Retrieve key 
knowledge from 

each unit 
-Apply knowledge in 

timed conditions 
- Reflect on, and 
apply, feedback. 

to convey ideas 
about love. 

-Compare and 
contrast the poems 

in the cluster in 
terms of their 

methods, contexts 
and their writers’ 

intentions. 
 
 
 

For unseen poetry: 
-organise writing and 
express ideas as you 

compare and 
contrast the 

presentation of love 
-engage with the 

poets’ methods and 
their effects and to 

show how the 
methods open up 

meanings about love 
-understand the 
importance of 

contextual factors 
and the way they 
elicit contextual 
ideas about love 

within a historicist 
perspective.  

-make connections 
between the poems 
in terms of subject 

matter or poetic 
methods and by 

connecting implicitly 

this has shaped their 
intentions 

- Write an essay that 
connects and analyses 

both texts 
 

-Retrieve key 
knowledge from each 

unit 
-Apply knowledge in 

timed conditions 
- Reflect on, and apply, 

feedback. 



with concepts of the 
theme of love 

through the ‘aspects’ 
of love explored. 

-grapple with 
meanings that arise 
about love and its 

presentation in the 
poems. 

-engage with critical 
perspectives to 

advance argument 
and/or offer 
alternatives. 

 

 
  
 

Key questions 
that I will have to 

consider in the 
unit. 

How was Fitzgerald 
influenced by the post-
WW1 context in which 

he wrote? 
How is the American 

Dream significant to the 
novel? 

What different aspects 
of love are present in 
the novel and how are 

these presented? 
What messages are 
conveyed about the 

nature of love through 
the ending of the  

novel? 
What is the role of the 

narrator? 
How are characters 

presented? 

 
 

How was Shakespeare 
influenced by the 

context in which he 
wrote (Elizabethan / 

Jacobean era; Ottoman 
Empire; Spanish 

Armada; patriarchal 
society)? 

How is the issue of 

race presented? 

How is Othello 

presented at the 

start of the text? 

How is Othello’s 

downfall presented? 

To what extent is 

Othello to blame for 

his own downfall? 

What methods can I 
use to retrieve my 

knowledge? 
How can I organise 

my time effectively? 
What have I learned 
from the feedback I 

have received? 
How can previous 
essays help me to 
make progress? 

How are the 

different writers in 

the cluster 

influenced in their 

presentation of love 

by the context in 

which they wrote? 

How does each 

writer use features 

of language, 

structure and form 

to shape meaning in 

their poem? 

What aspect(s) of 

love are presented in 

each poem? 

How can I construct 

a successful 

How are 

characters/speakers 

presented? 

How are key 

ideas/attitudes related 

to love explored in the 

texts? 

How are key themes 

explored in the texts? 

How do the writers 

use symbols and 

motifs? 

What are the 

similarities and 

differences between 

the ways different 

aspects of love are 

What methods can I use 
to retrieve my 
knowledge? 

How can I organise my 
time effectively? 

What have I learned 
from the feedback I 

have received? 
How can previous 

essays help me to make 
progress? 

 



To what extent is 

Iago a Machiavellian 

villain? 

How does 

Shakespeare present 

women, men and 

the relationships 

between them? 

How does 

Shakespeare use 

verse and prose? 

What effects are 

created by 

soliloquies and 

asides? 

How does 
Shakespeare engage 

with and present 
different aspects of 

love through the 
characters and their 

interactions? 

comparative 

response? 

 

 

For unseen poetry: 

What are the poems 

about? 

How does each 

writer utilise 

features of language, 

structure and form 

to shape meaning? 

Do the writers use 

similar/different 

methods to convey 

their meanings? 

How? Why? 

What do I know 

about the context in 

which each poem 

was written? How 

does this impact the 

writers’ messages 

and intentions? 

How can I construct 

a successful 

comparative essay 

response? 

How do the writers 

engage with/present 

different aspects of 

the theme of love in 

their poems? 

presented in each 

text? 

How are the texts’ 

structures significant? 

How does each writer 

use/manipulate genre 

conventions? 

How is each text 

crafted to provoke a 

response in the 

reader/audience? 

What were the 

contexts in which the 

texts were written? 

To what extent does 

the text reflect its 

context? 

How was the text 

received at the time / 

over time / now? 

What are the 

connections between 

the texts? 



What are the 

similarities and 

differences between 

the overarching 

messages each 

writer intends to 

communicate about 

love in their poems? 

How can I tailor my 

personal response to 

fit the focus of the 

statement in the 

question given? 

How can my wider, 

connected reading 

and understanding 

of the writers’ 

context help to 

shape different 

interpretations or 

readings of the 

poems? 

 

How will my 
learning be 
assessed? 

Essay based on given 
statement/theme: 

 

[statement].’ How far do 
you agree with this 

statement 
about…[steer]? 

 

Redrafted NEA Essay 
based on feedback 

 

Essay based on a 
given extract:  

 
[statement] In light 
of this view, discuss 
how Shakespeare 

presents…[steer] in 
this extract and 

elsewhere in the 
play. 

 

Practice essays on all 
sections of Paper 1 

and Paper 2. 
 

 

Comparison  essay 

question with a focus 

on a particular aspect 

of love: 

 

Compare how the 

authors of two poems 

you have studied 

present…[steer]. You 

must write about at 

least two poems in 

Choice of two 
comparison essay 

questions: 
 

Compare how the 

authors of two texts you 

have studied 

present….[steer] You 

must write about at least 

two poems in your 

answer as well as a 

Practice essays on all 
sections of Paper 1 and 

Paper 2. 



 
 Redrafted NEA Essay 

based on feedback 

your answer as well as 

a prose text you have 

studied. 

 

 

For unseen poetry:  

[statement]. Compare 

and contrast the 

presentation of… 

[steer] in the following 

poems in the light of 

this comment. 

 

Redrafted NEA Essay 
based on feedback 

prose text you have 

studied.    

 

Or 

 

Compare how the 

authors of two texts you 

have studied present 

ideas about…[steer] You 

must write about at least 

two poems in your 

answer as well as a 

prose text you have 

studied.   

Redrafted NEA Essay 
based on feedback 

 
How does this 
help with my 

understanding 
beyond the 

subject? 
literacy/ 

numeracy/ SMSC 
education 

(Spiritual, moral, 
social, cultural/ 
HEROs/ Careers 

awareness 
capabilities  

 

Impact of key 
historical/cultural 
events in America. 

 
Exploration of moral 
issues raised, such as 

attitudes to race, 
women and class. 

 
Leads to discussion of 

assumptions about 
gender-based careers 

and expectations. 

Raises issues of 
racism, sexism, 

violence, attitudes to 
murder and suicide. 

 
Develops skill of 

Empathy through 
responding to 

characters’ 
situations. 

Engaging with each 
of the texts develops 
the skill of Empathy. 

 
Effective revision 

requires Hard work 
and Resourcefulness. 

Develops cultural 
awareness of how 

society’s attitude to 
love has developed 

over time. 
 

Develops skills of 
Resourcefulness 

through the research 
and approach 

required. 
 

For unseen poetry: 
Develops skills of 

Resourcefulness in 
recalling relevant 
information about 
how to analyse a 

poem effectively and 
draw on broader 

Develops cultural 
awareness of how 

society’s attitude to 
love has developed 

over time. 
 

Develops skills of 
Resourcefulness 

through connections 
forged between texts. 

Engaging with each of 
the texts develops the 

skill of Empathy. 
 

Effective revision 
requires Hard work and 

Resourcefulness. 



awareness of 
changing societal 
attitudes to love 

over time.  
 
 

How does this 
link to learning I 

have done before 
or am going to 

experience later? 
 

Study of American 
novel in Year 9. 

Study of a novel for 
GCSE Literature. 

Concept of tragic 
hero from 

Shakespeare’s 
Heroes and Villains 

unit in Year 8. 
Study of 

Shakespeare in Years 
9 and 11. 

Revision of Year 12 
and Year 13 learning. 

How to form 
connections 

between poems for 
GCSE Literature. 

 
For unseen poetry: 

 
Unseen poetry 
section of GCSE 

Literature. 
Unseen element of 

GCSE English 
Language papers 

 

How to form 
connections between 

poems for GCSE 
Literature. 

 
How to form 

connections between 
sources for GCSE 

Language Paper 2. 
 

Unseen poetry 
comparison for GCSE 

Literature. 

Revision of Year 12 and 
Year 13 learning 

What can I do at 
home (with my 

family) to 
develop my 

understanding 
further? 

 

Watch the film 
version of the novel. 

 
Read and explore 

other texts by 
Fitzgerald. 

 
Discuss the meaning 
of ‘Roaring 20s’/Jazz 

Age. 

Watch versions of 
the text being 

performed, such as 
film adaptations and 

theatre 
performances. 

 
Discuss the 

significance of any 
alterations made to 

setting and/or 
character and/or 

language. 

Get a family member 
to test you on key 

terms and 
knowledge. 

 
Read your essays 

aloud- this will help 
you to appraise 

them. 

Get a family member 
to test you on key 

terms and 
knowledge. 

Watch 
documentaries and 

podcasts which focus 
on key periods in 

British/literary 
history. 

 
 

For unseen poetry: 
Read and discuss a 

range of poems 
written throughout 

history. 

Discuss similarities 
and differences 

between the texts. 
 

Get a family member 
to test you on key 

terms and knowledge. 

Get a family member to 
test you on key terms 

and knowledge. 
 

Read your essays aloud- 
this will help you to 

appraise them. 



Apply analysis skills 
to draw out key 
interpretations. 

 
  

 


